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 NEWSLETTER  
CONTACT INFORMATION




Church Office:  291 Plaunt Street South, Renfrew Ontario   K7V 1N2




Tel:  613-432-2285        Fax:   1-844-270-1372      website:  www.tsarenfrew.ca




Office Hours:  Monday to Thursday   9 a.m.–2 p.m.
 






    Email: office@tsarenfrew.ca
Minister:  Rev. Russell Wardell 
 email: rmwardell@me.com

MINISTERS MESSAGE
Wise New Testament scholar, Marcus Borg said, “Easter means two things: 1. Jesus lives and 2. Jesus is Lord.” To say that Jesus lives means that we continue to experience Jesus in our day. Jesus is not a figure of history to be studied, Jesus is a living force to engage. And to say that Jesus is Lord is to say that he has primary authority in our lives. The way of Jesus has greater weight in how we live than any other belief or thought or rule or law. 

This spring our focus is Easter and so each week in worship we will ponder these faith statements (Jesus lives and Jesus is Lord). We will be applying them to some very real life matters. Our church will be moving more deeply into the conversation about becoming an Affirming Ministry. The Affirming Ministry Team will be meeting with the various groups of the church and several members of the church will be sharing reflections on what the prospect of becoming an Affirming Ministry means to them. 

In the week after the first Sunday of Easter I will be travelling to Grand Rapids Michigan where I will attend the White Privilege Conference. This is an annual event and is billed as the largest such gathering in the world. 1500 people come together to talk about issues of racism and power in our society. “White Privilege” is a provocative title and I have already heard from many who say, “I am white but not privileged”. However most would acknowledge that in our society it is harder to be aboriginal or black or Hispanic than it is to be white. The conference explores how we might choose to live in a way that is gentler, humbler; what we would call more Christ-like. When I get back I’ll tell you what I’ve learned. 

This spring we have a number of fun events coming as well. On April 29 we will celebrate Volunteer Appreciation and there will be cake! On June 3 we are having a church picnic. This will be held on the side yard (Quarry St.) right after worship. On June 10 we celebrate the 93rd anniversary of church union. (I can’t promise a cake for that one but I’m working on it.) 

It has been a long, grey winter. May spring and the Easter season lift our spirits as we continue to honour Christ, alive in our midst, and to follow his way of peace and justice for all Creation. 











God bless,
Russell Wardell

FROM THE DESK OF CHAIR OF COUNCIL
At Trinity-St. Andrew’s Annual General Meeting on March 11, members and adherents met and approved Council for 2018-2019. You also approved:

       Our updated Statement of Purpose
       Our updated By-Laws and Guidelines, and
       Our 2018 Budget
This set the stage for Council to be able to establish Goals for 2018-19. On March 17th Council met at Still Point Retreat Centre and established the following goals:

1.      We will strive to move towards a more sustainable future. This requires a clear plan around our building needs and use. 
2.      Living into our Statement of Purpose (we strive to recognize the light of God in each person regardless of sexual orientation, gender identity and gender expression) the Affirming Process will be completed with a vote on whether or not to become an Affirming Ministry to be held in October. 
3.      Living into our Statement of Purpose (we strive to recognize the light of God in each person regardless of physical ability) we will improve building accessibility by adding power assists to the Quarry St. entrance. 
4.      Living into our Statement of Purpose (we welcome all to live in loving, just, and respectful relationship with each other) we will continue to produce statements that clarify roles in the community. 
5.      Living into our Statement of Purpose (we welcome all to live in loving, just, and respectful relationship with each other) we will strive to improve communication with the congregation. 
6.      Living into our Statement of Purpose (we welcome all to worship God) we will update the physical appearance of our building with a specific focus on the narthex and exterior signage. We want to create an atmosphere that encourages spiritual growth from the moment a person approaches our building.
Throughout the year, Council will share with you progress made on establishing and carrying out activities needed to address these goals.

TSA Council members are: Judy Ryan (Chair), Leslee Gervais (Vice Chair), Daphne Hanneman (Secretary), Peter Raaphorst (Finance & Stewardship), Ross McEwen (Ministry & Personnel), Ginette Raaphorst (rep for Property), Linda Boldt (Worship & Music), Margo Aubert (Membership, Pastoral Care & Fellowship), Nancy Illman (Christian Education & Faith Formation), Sandra Comba (United Church Women), Brian Francis and John Cooke (Members-at-Large), Marg McLeish (Presbytery) and Rev. Russell Wardell.

 











Judy Ryan, Chair, TSA Council
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GENEROSITY IS GIVING MORE THAN YOU CAN,

AND PRIDE IS TAKING LESS THAN YOU NEED.    (Khalil Gibran)

FUND RAISING 

Final amount of funds rasied 

Tea & Talent  $9,866.57


Annual Pancake Supper 
 $1,025.55 
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COMING EVENTS
 Art & Spirituality Show 
We are planning to host our second Art & Spirituality Show Sunday, May 6, 
in Stewart Hall.  It is a “show” and not a “sale”.

Over the winter, the congregation was invited to work on projects or choose some favourite art piece they own to display.  It can be any item:  a painting, a colouring, photographs, antiques, pottery, weaving, quilting, stained glass, wood carving, etc.  

You can also develop a story idea.  Last year, on the Christian faith table, there was a statue of an angel with a broken wing.  This symbolized that we are all wounded (and have wounded others), and that we are all in need of healing (and forgiveness).  Also there was a tissue box with a water scene on it, with a frog emerging from the top, with the title, “an evolutionary step”, symbolizing the emergence of life from water to land--our planet’s story.  Be co-creative with the Spirit, and let your imagination soar!

There will be lots space to hang up paintings, and tables to place items on. We are also planning a table with items of the Buddhist faith, which you can contribute to.  

Bring your items to Stewart Hall before the service where we will display them.  After the service, there will be refreshments, social time, and viewing of all the art objects.  When ready to leave, take your items home with you.







Laura Cooke, Ginette Raaphorst, Beulah Wright
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SOUP SOCIAL
  Lunch after the service on Sunday, April 15
Freewill offering-proceeds to sponsor a child/children to attend Camp Lau-Ren 


Unit 6        UCW

CAMP LAU REN

Annual work week to freshen up the camp is June 5th to 8th 

Anyone wishing to volunteer for a few hours or days,

 please contact Bert Brisco through the church office. 

MURRAY CHOWN LIBRARY

There are many books in the Library on various subjects to choose from.  Ask us on Sunday morning if you need help.

One new book is:  And She Said—Monologues on Biblical Women by Betty Radford Turcott—43 monologues including David’s mother, Mary of Jerusalem, and the mother of Judas.  Two new DVDs:  Hidden Figures (black women working at NASA’s space program in the 1950’s), and Lion (a child is adopted out of his home country, India).

     







Beulah Wright, Laura Cooke, Ginette Raaphorst
UNITED CHURCH WOMEN

PURPOSE – To unite women of the congregation for the total mission of the church and to be a means by which we may express our loyalty and devotion to Jesus Christ in Christian witness, study, fellowship and service.

Trinity-St. Andrew’s General UCW continues to meet on the second Monday of the month, with the exception of July, August and December.  We have been very fortunate to have guest speakers at several of our meetings this year, including a representative of the Renfrew County Paramedics in February, and a historical presentation of the history of TSA by Valery Stewart in March.  We are looking forward to our guests in April, the Syrian Family sponsored by the Catholic Church.  We encourage everyone to attend to hear our guest speakers.  These guests provide information and connection to our community, inside and outside the church.  Each meeting also has refreshments after our presentation, which is followed by worship and business. 

 We continue to play a part in many church activities and events, such as the Chicken Barbeque, the Fair Booth, Annual Roast Beef Dinner and Tea and Talent Sale in December.  We also continue to support the successful Thrift Shop and to provide coffee and snacks after church for a social gathering in the Chapel.   Numerous catering events are a big part of our fund-raising activities, and these are made possible with the help of many volunteers, who are greatly appreciated.  Our members attend several functions throughout the year, including the Upper Valley Presbyterial Annual  General  Meeting and the World Day of Prayer.  We are hosting the Region 3 Spring Rally at TSA on May 29, 2018.  These are inspirational and enjoyable events that provide an opportunity to maintain ongoing friendships and make contact with other United Church Women.
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The United Church Women welcome and encourage current and new members to attend whenever they are able.  Their support is essential in the fulfillment of our spiritual, financial and social commitments, and we look forward to spring and the remainder of 2018.







Sharon Hanniman, Secretary
§ § § § § §








2017 Fourth Quarter Report







October 1 to December 31, 2017 
· $9,000 - given to the Church 

$   900- given to Community Living Renfrew County South 
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$1,107.58 - given to the UCW to reimburse for sales on Saturdays that they operated 

and half of the sales on the day of the Tea and Talent Sale. 

· 
Number of days open: 33 

· 
Average number of customers per day: 55 

· 
Average sales per day: $350.56 

· 
Average sale per customer: $6.40 

· 
Net sales for Q4 : $11,303.67 
Net sales in Q4 were down $109.14 from Q4 last year
 with 2 fewer days open in 2017.

Total given to the Church for the year 2017 is $35,600 
COLLECTIBLES

Ongoing collection of items to assist in our mission statement can placed in Narthex:

· Used eye glasses  -          to third world countries

· Pop can rings  -                for wheel chairs

· Coloured milk bags  -      sleeping mats for Haiti, Peru and Kenya
· Used postage stamps  -  to OXFAM

· Canadian Tire money  -  to replace kitchen items at TSA

· Egg cartons 
-

Renfrew Food Bank

· non-perishable food items  -   Renfrew Food Bank
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A Message from the Finance Committee: 
 We would like to thank all for their financial and volunteer support to TSA United Church. During this year we would like to ask you to consider making your offerings through PAR. This is giving Pre-Authorized Remittance/giving from your bank account. This is really easy to do and you still maintain control of how much you want to give in your offering. 
There are many advantages of doing this. 1) You don’t have to fill out an envelope every Sunday, 2) We save on the costs of buying the envelopes, 3) It is more green, no use of paper, 4) It is much better for our financial management having a steady stream of revenues.  
 Also, we would  ask all supporters of TSA, since costs are constantly rising (especially hydro, water, gas, etc. and some major equipment repair/replacement) for those of you who are able, to consider making an increase in your offering amount to help with those costs.  A PAR display is in the Narthex and for more information, contact any member of the finance committee -- Bev Davis, Noma Deshane, Peter Raaphorst, Geoff Roberts and Barb Symington, or the church office. 
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The Use of Facilities committee would like to remind you that our building is used by many, many varied groups and we appreciate your welcoming them and being considerate of their needs.

The Rotary Music Festival will be using the sanctuary, chapel and narthex during the week of April 23 to 27th and they require a quiet atmosphere.

Elections Canada will be using the chapel and narthex, May 26 to 30 (Sat-Wed) and June 7th (Thu) for voting purposes.
NOTE: to those receiving the newsletter via email the SPECIAL EASTER OFFERING ENVELOPES 

                                
 are available in the church office or at the back of the sanctuary.

This is your newsletter, please send news, photos and articles to daphne.hanneman@sympatico.ca
COMING EVENTS CALENDAR    

Please keep this calendar and check the website [www.tsarenfrew.ca] or
call the office (613-432-2285) for details and updates

Note: Services at Bonnechere Manor, Groves & Quail Creek are listed



in order for families to attend with their loved ones. 
Mar
25
Sun
10.00 am
Palm Worship Service

30
Fri
10.00 am
 Good Friday

Apr
1
Sun
10.00 am
Easter Communion Worship


8
Sun
10.00 am
Worship Service    -   2.30 pm Bonnechere Manor Service

10
Tue


Services at   2pm Groves Park    3 pm Quail Creek  

15
Sun
10.00 am
Worship Service – Soup Social

17
Tue
 7.00 pm
Church Council


22
Sun
10.00 am
Worship

23-27



Rotary Music Festival


29
Sun
10.00 am
Worship –Volunteer Appreciation Coffee Time
May
 6
Sun
10.00 am
Worship Service, Art/Spirituality Show


13
Sun
10.00 am
Worship Service


15
Tue
 7.00 pm
Church Council 


20
Sun
10.00 am
Pentecost    -   2.30 pm Bonnechere Manor Service 

27
Sun
10.00 am
Worship Service  

June
3
Sun
10.00 am
Worship Service



3
Sun
11.30 am
Intergenerational Picnic






10
Sun
10.00 am
Worship Service  - 93rd Anniversary of Church Union

17
Sun
10.00 am
Worship Service

19
Tue
 7.00 pm
Church Council


24
Sun
10.oo am
Worship Service 

Tue


Services at 
2 pm Groves 
 3 pm Quail Creek 

July
19
Thu


Annual Chicken BBQ 

July & August -
10.00 am 
Worship Service 

ADVANCE NOTICE:
Oct 13
Sat
Annual Roast Beef Dinner

Oct  14
Sun
Anniversary Worship  Service

